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Prime Minister Hon Scott Morrison  
House of Representatives  
Canberra ACT 2600  
 

March 17, 2020 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
We write to you urging you to immediately meet workers and their 
representatives as the Federal Government prepares plans to assist the 
aviation industry. 
 
The Government must move quickly to support the airline industry with 
taxpayers’ money to prevent a collapse of one of more of the key employers. 
This should include a Government guarantee, however we urge the 
Government to seek assurances from companies over the protection of jobs as 
part of any assistance package.  
 
The focus of assistance and support to the industry must be on protecting the 
jobs of workers not simply propping up companies. These companies will need 
the workforce capacity to accelerate out of the downturn when the crisis 
subsides, and shedding jobs will not only contribute to the economic crisis now 
but limit our capacity to recover in the future. We are particularly concerned 
that some companies may even see the crisis as a chance to target roles that 
they want to outsource. We know that this has already started happening.  
 
It is vital that we get the strategy right, which is why we are again seeking a 
meeting with you to discuss workers’ concerns. This is a time to put politics 
aside and work together for the best possible outcome in this industry so we 
hope you will agree to meet. 
 
A letter from the TWU this week to you laid out a list of solutions to save jobs 
and companies at the airport, including subsidies for companies and Newstart 
allowances with top-up payments for workers on unpaid leave. The letter and 
follow up communications from the TWU have gone unanswered. 
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The current crisis is not expected to last into the long-term, though the 
ramifications for the economy will be huge. The Australian economy will not 
bounce back if the transport infrastructure is not in place, if workers are not 
ready to return to work and if the skills they have acquired have been lost 
through mass cuts. 
 
We warn against situations where well-paid airline executives get to set the 
terms of state assistance, with workers shut out and their interests ignored. 
 
We await your urgent reply and stand by ready to meet. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 

                          
 
Michael Kaine    Linda White 
TWU National Secretary    ASU Assistant National Secretary 
 
 
 
c.c. 
Hon Christian Porter MP, Minister for Industrial Relations 
Hon Michael McCormack MP, Minister for Transport 
Senator the Hon Michaelia Cash, Minister for Employment & Skills  


